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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 31st January 2011 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs. Mrs Judith Jagger (chairman), Mrs Diane Carr (vice chairman), Mr Alun Davies, Mrs Susan Whitehand, and Mrs Rachel Banner.
In attendance:   
County Cllr Peter McDonald; District Cllrs Ann Doyle and Richard Deeming; Richard Peach (The Village magazine); Roger Westbury (executive officer)

Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda

b. an updated  report from the RFO.
c. Bank Reconciliation Statement for period ended 31 December 2010
d. A report on  correspondence received

92/10
Apologies – Apologies were received from Cllrs Gray, Hawkley and Jenkins whose reasons for absence were approved by the Council.
93/10
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Members.
94/10
Minutes of the Last Meeting held on 29th November 2010 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. 
No Parishioners attended the meeting. 
95/10
Chairman’s Report


The Chairman presented a verbal report in which she thanked Cllr Diane Carr for holding the fort during her absence and congratulated her on the Carol Service and Volunteers Lunch
96/10
District and County Councillors’ Question & Answer Session

County Cllr McDonald reported that WCC was planning cuts in children’s services, libraries and transport which could see the 146 service being taken off and cuts in the 144 and 145. He advised that 725 employees had already left County Hall. In response to a question from the Chairman, Cllr McDonald said that he would continue to push for resurfacing of the footway on Bittell Road.

District Cllrs Doyle and Deeming advised that the Bromsgrove Draft Core Strategy on housing provision had been published and that the consultation period had been extended to 12 weeks. Hard copies were not currently available but the strategy could be read online. As the draft strategy included the possible building of a minimum of 98 homes on the ADR land on Fiery Hill Road, the Parish Council agreed to hold a drop-in session when residents could question Parish Councillors and BDC planning officers on the draft strategy and suggest possible alternatives. A flyer to this effect would be included with the Winter Newsletter. Cllr Deeming pointed out that any objections must be on planning grounds and that 40 per cent of any housing must be “affordable”.
97/10
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation


A verbal report on planning applications received and decisions taken by BDC’s Planning Committee was received by the Council.



Highways & Lighting
The Vice Chairman reported that the Christmas lights had been a great success and many compliments had been received from parishioners. A meeting with Blachere would bge held in February to discuss future options now that the initial three year hire period on the motif lights had ended.
Cllr Carr also reported that the Carol Service in the Park had been a great success with the best ever attendance.

The executive officer reported that all costs for the resurfacing of the footway outside the Tesco block of shops had been recovered from the landlords, tenants and WCC Highways.

Environment

The Council confirmed its decision to include an article in the Spring Newsletter on trees which Cllr Banner agreed to draft.
The Council agreed to ask WCC to install a replacement tree for the one that had been removed from the Hewell Rd/Bittell Rd junction. An oak was suggested.

The Council also agreed to install bird and bat boxes in the Park and Playing Field.

The executive officer reported that the stile on footpath 501 at the bottom of Parker’s Piece had been replaced with a gate. The work had been carried out by WCC Countryside Services volunteers and the Council expressed its thanks to them and to footpaths officer Simon Richards for organising this. 

The Council resolved to accept quotations for the coming season from Hosking Ground Maintenance and John S Bishop for the maintenance of the Park, Field and verges.

The executive officer reported that the refurbishment of The Victoria was due to be completed by the second week of March and that the new manager was happy to continue with the gentleman’s agreement regarding use of the Victoria’s car park. The Chairman advised that shoppers and visitors could use the Social Club car park while the Victoria was closed. She also undertook to contact the Police regarding the abuse of restricted parking provision on Hewell Road. 

    Community Safety

Village Watch –
the Chairman reported that she had spoken to Neighbourhood Watch .representatives regarding the use of email alerts following an attempted break-in on Bittell Road. Neighbourhood Watch had agreed to look into this.

Health & Safety – the Council agreed that the executive officer should place an order with PlaySafety for safety inspections of the Park and Playing Field.

Communications – the executive officer advised that the Winter Newsletter was with the printers and would be available for distribution week commencing February 7th.  A flyer publicising the Drop-In Session on the Draft Core Strategy would be included with it. A flyer on the 2011 Festival would be included with all newsletters delivered to businesses in the village. 
98/10    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes. Payments were approved. 
The Council received a bank reconciliation statement for the period ended 31 December 2010, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.
Mrs Diane Malley was reappointed as the Council’s internal auditor at an agreed fee of £105.

Administration – the Council received a briefing from the executive officer on the Parish Council elections which would take place on May 5th, 2011. The Chairman advised that she would not be standing for re-election and would stand down from the Council in May after 18 years of service.
Youth Council – nothing to report
School Governor – nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – nothing to report.
CPRE- the next meeting of the regional CPRE will take place on February 8th when the Draft Core Strategy will be discussed. Cllrs Whitehand and Jagger would attend.  

Events – the visit to the House of Commons in April had been publicised in The Village and 16 seats had already been booked on the 42-seater coach.
Cllr Carr updated the Council on arrangements for the 2011 Festival. The Council agreed to approach St Andrew’s School to see if they had any suitable staging for use at the Festival.

It was agreed that some of the proceeds would be donated to the British Legion’s Poppy Appeal as they were organising an event over the same weekend as the Festival.
99/10
Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.
100/10
Correspondence Received – a report on correspondence received which was not covered by the agenda was circulated at the meeting and a copy is attached to these minutes. 
101/10
Future Agenda Items – Draft Core Strategy







2012 Barnt Green Calendar.






Parish Council Elections 
102/10
Date and Venue of Next Meeting – Monday 28 February 2011 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed. The Council agreed to change the date of the July meeting to August 1st in view of the EO’s absence at a Twinning Visit to Germany on the original date.

The meeting ended at 8.45pm.

…………………………………….


Chairman                  February 28th 2011 
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